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To Contact Board Members or the POA:  call 579-2044 or e-mail at CSPOA@carolinashores.net 
 

Joe Watts – President, John Csernecky – Vice President, Kerry Jarrell – Treasurer,  

Sue Hensler– Secretary, Kelly Wilson – Director, Al Franklin – Director,  

Charles Karnolt – Director, David Franklin – Director 
 

Merrilee Burns – Co-Editor  Linda Rugg – Co-Editor 

Bulletin email: cspoabulletin@gmail.com 
 

CSPOA website:  www.carolinashoresPOA.org 
 

Office Hours: Monday through Friday - 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon  
 

 

Message from the Board – Joe Watts, President  

The office renovation is complete and the CSPOA staff has moved into their new quarters. The remodeling and 

upgrades are fantastic. Kelly Wilson, our board member who oversaw and participated in the remodel, made 

tremendous improvements to our office. The clubhouse has been thoroughly cleaned and organized with a few new 

improvements too. Come visit and see the new look! 

Joanne Bendy, president of the garden club, has graciously agreed to have the garden club design a plan to upgrade our 

entryways. Over the last year, many of our shrubs have died due to various reasons and most have been removed. The 

current flowers will remain throughout the summer and in the fall new shrubs will be added. 

Our ACC works diligently to keep our neighborhood uniform and attractive, which enhances our real estate values. The 

ACC volunteers donate countless hours for the betterment of our neighborhood. The Board’s goal, in conjunction with 

the ACC, is to ensure compliance of our rules and regulations. The rules and regulations are allowed by the Declaration 

of Restrictions. The Board studies, reviews and adopts the rules and regulations in open meetings seeking guidance 

from our members. If you receive a letter stating a violation, there is a simple solution. Call or email Joe Martere at the 

office and ask how to comply with the rules and regulations-IT’S THAT SIMPLE. If the ACC and the Board cannot 

resolve the violation with the property owner, then our last recourse is through fines to the property owner. We treat 

every property owner the same; the same process, and the same fines. 

Finally, I hope each property owner is proud of our neighborhood and commons areas. The office is updated, the pool 

has been upgraded several times, the tennis courts have been resurfaced and the pavilion was constructed for the benefit 

of our property owners. We encourage you to enjoy these facilities this summer! 

The new directories for 2019 are available now at the office. 

TENANTS/RENTALS 

 

For the purpose of these Rules and Regulations, a tenant shall be defined as anyone in possession of a Property 

Owner’s home in exchange for any sort of consideration. 

 

mailto:cspoabulletin@gmail.com
http://www.carolinashorespoa.org/
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1. Tenants, unless Property Owners, are not members of Carolina Shores POA; however, they are subject to the 

Deed of Restrictions, the By-laws, the Rules and Regulations, and Policies that govern Carolina Shores POA 

and its common areas. 

 

2. A residence may not be leased or rented for a term less than six (6) months. 

 

3. A room or rooms in a residence may not be rented for any length of time, nor can any part of the property be 

used as an Airbnb or similar rental service at any time. 

 

4. Prior to occupancy, it shall be the responsibility of the Property Owner to ensure that a Tenant’s Information 

Sheet is completed and furnished to the Carolina Shores POA. The Tenant Information Sheet is available at the 

Carolina Shores POA Office. 

 

5. The Property Owner is responsible for the actions of his/her tenant(s) and tenant’s guests and will be held 

financially liable for any damage to CSPOA common facilities, equipment or common areas. The Property 

Owner will also be held liable, financially or otherwise, for any violations of the DOR, the Bylaws or the Rules 

& Regulations by his/her tenant(s) and/or tenant’s guests. 

House Swapping: 

 

The three (3) main types of home exchange are as follows: 

a) You can stay in your exchange-partners home while they stay in yours (a Simultaneous Exchange) 

b) You can stay as a guest in a home-swappers second home or vacation home (a Non-Simultaneous 

Exchange) 

c) You can stay as a guest in a swappers abode while they are also in the house (a Hospitality Exchange) 

 

House swapping as defined above shall be limited to one (1), two (2) week exchange per calendar year. 

 

For information regarding the current Board of Directors or any other questions, please contact the CSPOA office at 

(910) 579-2044. 

 

"Not everything that counts can be counted, and not everything that can be counted counts."  Albert Einstein   

 

               

 

THANK YOU TO OUR BULLETIN EDITORS LINDA RUGG and MERRILEE BURNS 

 
IMPORTANT DATES: 

July 10, 2019 at 9:30 a.m. – MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

          ALL MEMBERS IN GOOD STANDING ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND. 

 

IF YOU ARE NOT ON OUR FREE COMMUNITY EMAIL DISTRIBUTION LIST, PLEASE CONTACT 

THE BUSINESS OFFICE. YOU MAY HAVE MORE THAN ONE EMAIL ADDRESS PER HOUSEHOLD. 

 

               

 

Office Renovation News – Kelly Wilson 
 

Office renovations were completed June 14 and the office opened up to business as usual on Monday morning with 

new surroundings. The new office area is open and inviting to all visitors, weather it’s just for information, making 

inquiries or filling out paperwork. All are welcome. The entrance on the side is now open for the office and after you 

walk in you will see the lobby area on the right, housing the copy machine, a table and chair for your convenience, 

ACC forms, and the office counter. 

 

The clubhouse and library will be open on Friday morning, June 28, for business as usual for all clubs and members. 

We completed a deep cleaning with a fresh coat of paint and touch up from the office area through to the bathrooms. 
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Folding chairs and tables are now housed in the rear storage area of the clubhouse for use within the clubhouse and 

available to our members to sign out for personal functions. Please see the office personnel to sign out. The front 

storage area has been supplied with shelves for clubs to use as storage and keep their belongings inside the clubhouse. 

We ask that the proper tubs/bins be used to store items and that they fit on the shelf. Any items too large for the shelf 

area must be removed. Items inside the cabinet area are for POA items only. 

 

We want to thank everyone for their cooperation and working with us as we went through this transformation and hope 

everyone has a chance to enjoy. 

        

 

Welcome to Summer – Kelly Wilson 
 

With the end of another school year and the wide variety of out of state license plates, we again welcome all our 

members to another Carolina Shores summer. Hot days mean a trip to the beach with visiting family and friends or a 

relaxing afternoon at the pool. We wish all our members another safe and enjoyable summer weather traveling or just 

staying local. 

 

The Carolina Shores POA recreation area is the ideal place to enjoy your day, weather your having a birthday, 

graduation celebration, family reunion or just a family fun picnic under the pavilion before heading over to the pool. 

Tennis, pickle ball and bocce ball are also available for all to enjoy, or just staying cool in the pool is always welcome. 

 

We ask all members visiting any of our amenities to please follow all rules for your safety. At the pool please make 

sure you have the proper swimwear for children including vests (no inflatable water wings are allowed in the pool). 

Drink plenty of beverages to stay hydrated and food is allowed in the pool area and you must clean up after yourself to 

continue this privilege. Please return umbrellas back to the down position when leaving the pool. Again, thank you and 

welcome to summer. 

        

 

ACC Corner – Joe Martere, ACC Chairperson 
 

The ACC guidelines for the placement of sheds have been revised for those lots at the end of a cul-de-sac 

such as Topsail Court and Canal Way Court. This will be approved on a case by case basis. Please remember 

to apply for approval prior to installing or construction of any outbuilding. 

 

We are in the process of getting some unimproved lots cleared and bush hogged. The ACC has a three (3)-

year occurrence schedule for these lots and are working through the list in segments. Not all lots are being 

required to be cleaned this year. Those owners whose lots were determined to be done in 2019 have been 

notified, and the ACC is overseeing their compliance. 

 

Reminder: ANY work done on the exterior of you home requires prior approval from the Association through 

the ACC. This includes: 

• the cutting of any tree over six (6) inches in diameter.  

• placement of contractors’ signs on owner’s property while having work done. This is allowed 

ONLY after you receive a permit from the ACC. Please stop by and get one if your contractor 

wishes to place his sign at the time work is being done. It must be removed within 24 hours of 

completion of the work 

• painting of house or replacing roof shingles, even if you are using the same color. 
        

 

News Splash! – Kathy Whalen 
 

Water Aerobics is every Monday, Wednesday and Friday. There is a second water aerobics group that 

will meet every Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday. Both groups will be from 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. 

throughout the summer. Bring your weights, noodles, water, sun lotion, and a onetime fee of $5.00. 



4 

 

Come on down to the pool and join the fun with friends. It’s time to shape up by starting your mornings off with 

stretching, moving and grooving to the oldies. 
        

Tennis News – Bob Anthony 
 

Well the air you can wear is upon us. Remember to hydrate when working or playing outdoors. 

Open tennis is alive and well and starts every Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 8:30 a.m. If you 

are new to tennis, just show up and you will get to play. If you are a more advanced tennis player, 

we will try to hook you up with other players of the same skill level. 

 

Should tennis not be your thing, we do have four pickle ball courts for your use. Hope to see you out there. 

        
 

Recreation Committee – Sue O’Reilly 
 

Hope everyone is enjoying their summertime activities, relaxation and family gatherings. Our Happy Hour 

in the Park will take place on Friday, July 19, at 5:00 p.m., as usual. Bring a snack for the sharing table 

and BYOB of your choice. 

 

SAVE THE DATE: Sunday, August 18, BINGO at the Clubhouse—3:00 p.m. 

        
 

New Horizons – Carla Urban 

 
The June meeting on the 11th was our last one until we meet again on September 10. Our meetings are 

held on the second Tuesday of each month at 5:00 p.m. in the POA clubhouse. 

 

We are looking forward to having many more singles join us at that time. You are always welcome to come to a 

meeting to enjoy the good food and very nice conversation. Until then wishing everyone a safe and happy summer. 

        
 

Knit ‘n Natter – Diana Mardall 
 

Did you know Carolina Shores has an evening knitting/crocheting/needlework group? We meet every 

other Monday at 6:30 p.m. in the POA Library. If you knit, crochet or do other needlework, stop by and 

join us. We’d love to see new faces. 

The group meets and shares patterns and expertise. We work on a variety of projects including 

sweaters, cardigans, afghans, shawls, cross stitch, arm knitting (that was a blast!), etc. Usually we even 

have dessert! 

Our meetings in July will be on the 8th and 22nd  at 6.30 p.m.  

If you have any questions, email me at limeylady70@gmail.com or call me at 910-575-7804. 

        
 

Book Discussion Group – Susie Riggs   
 

Our Book Discussion Group meeting took place outdoors under the new Carolina Shores pavilion 

on Friday, June 21. We enjoyed the fresh air and beautiful weather as we talked about the books we 

had read. Our two selections for the month were Port Chicago 50 by Steve Sheinkin and Friends 

and Enemies by Kate Alexander. While both books were set during World War II, their stories were 

very different. Port Chicago 50 is the true story about a group of African American sailors who 

were court-martialed and convicted of mutiny when they refused to continue loading ammunition 

after experiencing a terrifying explosion that killed 300 people and destroyed the entire port where they were stationed 

in California. Most of our group were not aware of this event before they read the book and were saddened and shocked 

mailto:limeylady70@gmail.com
https://stock.adobe.com/images/stack-of-books-isolated-on-white-background/55172692
https://stock.adobe.com/images/close-up-view-of-tennis-racket-and-balls/45369065
http://strategic-hcm.blogspot.com/2010/11/hr-and-enterprise-20-happy-hour.html
http://strategic-hcm.blogspot.com/2010/11/hr-and-enterprise-20-happy-hour.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
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to learn about this tragedy. Friends and Enemies is the story of a love affair between a young English woman and a 

German Pilot who are forced to put patriotism above passion after the war breaks out and they must fight for opposing 

sides. 

Our next meeting will be held in the POA clubhouse on Friday, July 19, at 10:00 a.m. We’ll be discussing In the Midst 

of Winter by Isabel Allende. If you’d like to escape the North Carolina July heat by reading a story that takes place in 

Brooklyn during a freezing winter snowstorm, read the book and come join us for the discussion! 

        
 

Care Team – Beverly Rowse  
 

The Care Team now has twenty-three (23) people available to help neighbors in need when a 

request comes to me. If you want to be a part of this team or if you no longer want to be on the list, 

please let me know. When a call for help comes to me, I reach out to the members on NextDoor. I 

don't get very many calls for help, but people are so very grateful for the assistance they get! It 

really doesn't take much to volunteer. An occasional ride, help with a small chore at home, a temporary need for dog 

walking, etc. is usually what is needed. 

 

So, neighbors, continue to let me know if you need help and I'll do my best to find someone. You don't have to be on 

NextDoor to request help. You can call me at 919-271-3005 

        
 

New Neighbors – Flo Pflaster, Eva Jensen and Margie Pettersen 
 

Name: Jennifer, Emily and Scott Everett 

Address: 9 Pinewood Drive 

Phone: 919-812-5979 

Email: jenneverett812@yahoo.com; scev1074@yahoo.com 

 

The Everett family comes to us from Zebulon, NC, but they are not strangers to this area. They vacationed in this area 

many times and Jennifer’s parents live here. Jennifer worked for Human Resources for thirteen (13) years, and now is 

working in the sewing department at Hobby Lobby in North Myrtle Beach. Scott has worked 23 years in commercial 

construction and is looking to set up his own business. Emily will be entering her junior year at West Brunswick High 

School. The Everett’s are distance runners and have entered several marathons. 

 

Name: Wilson, Jeffery and Trena 

Address: 2 Carolina Shores Parkway 

Cell phone: 828 850 0915 for Jeff 

Cell phone: 820 612 5439 for Trena 

Email: jeffswilson@yahoo.com 

 

Jeffery and Trena are from Granite Falls, North Carolina. Trena was promoted to Postmaster and was reassigned as 

postmaster for North Myrtle Beach, South Carolina. Jeff had his own advertising company and is now looking for job 

opportunities. The couple share their home with their adorable dog, Brewer. Jeff has a daughter, Ashley, and three 

grandsons. Trena has a son, Dustin. With the help of a friend, they found Carolina Shores. They love the trees and 

unique home styles - not cookie cutter homes. 

 

Name: John and Sharon Grazioso 

Address: 7 Gate 10 

Phone: 919-980-0299 

Email: sharongrazioso@gmail.com 

 

John and Sharon, from Angier, NC, came to this area, looking for a quiet beachside town. John, a Vietnam War veteran 

and former police officer, retired from working as an engineer at Fidelity Investment Data Center. Sharon worked as a 

sign language interpreter. They enjoy going to restaurants, listening to music and walking the beach. They have a 

rescue dog named “Levi” that is a blue-heeler, greyhound mix. They have two sons in the Raleigh area and a son and 

two grandsons in Richmond. 

mailto:jenneverett812@yahoo.com
mailto:scev1074@yahoo.com
mailto:jeffswilson@yahoo.com
mailto:sharongrazioso@gmail.com
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Name: Barbara and John Paolo 

Address: 32 Pinewood Dr. 

Phone: 973-359-0662 

 

Barbara and John moved to this area from Liberty Corner, NJ to be close to some good friends from the same town and 

ended up buying the house next door to them. John worked as an iron worker in New York City for nearly 40 years. He 

likes riding his motorcycle, socializing with friends and golfing. Barbara worked as a Drug and Alcohol counselor. She 

loves gardening and plans to check out the Garden Club. She also likes to exercise and walk their German Shepherd 

pup, “Judge.” They have one son, Joe, who lives in New Jersey. 

 

If you recently purchased a home in Carolina Shores and have not been greeted by the Welcoming Committee, 

please contact Flo at 575-6243 or dfp324@atmc.net. 

        
 
 
 

 

In Memoriam 
 

John Ducey 

Mary Lou Rains 

James Newmeyer 

 

 

 

Sales and Services 

 
DISCLAIMER:  The CSPOA assumes no responsibility for the services provided in the following ads.  It is the customers’ 

responsibility to find out if the service provider is BONDED AND/OR INSURED. 

 

L & D Painting - Larry Gonzales, owner.  Licensed & 

insured in NC and SC.  17 Northwest Dr., 

Phone:  910-575-6624 or Cell: 843-315-5272 

LEFEVRE HOME SERVICES - Handyman work, 

Electrical, plumbing, Carpentry & Auto.  Reliable on-time 

service.  Call Gary A. Lefevre at 910-800-0892 or email at 

garylefevre@yahoo.com 

Sullivan Home Inspection Team 

(Mike & Judy) are residents of 

CS.  If you are selling, buying or 

just curious what condition your 

home is in, we would like to help you. Cell 608-770-0603 or 608-

712-0010. 

AMSOIL first in synthetics. Dealer for over 40 years. Call Peter at 

717-867-1206 

Lynn Darby's Funny & Poignant Toilet Paper gifts: $6. 

Add Personalized name:  $6.50. 579-

7526. http://www.lynndarbycreations.com/toilet-paper-

rolls-for-birthdays--star-stirrers-and-gift-spoons.html 

 

Broker, Realtor licensed in BOTH North Carolina and South 

Carolina. Elliana Agnello, ABR, SRES, RSPS, Margaret Rudd & 

Associates, Inc., REALTORS, Ocean Isle Beach, NC  Cell:  240-538-

3057 And Coastal Shores Realty Group, Myrtle Beach, SC, 

Cell:  240-538-3057 

 

Beautiful Necklaces – gold and silver tone, many 

with pearls and other decorations. $1.00 - $2.00  

Money will go to Best Friends Sanctury in Utah. 

Come/see and bring your friends. Call Maxine at 

712-1685 

 

 

 

  

mailto:dfp324@atmc.net
http://www.lynndarbycreations.com/toilet-paper-rolls-for-birthdays--star-stirrers-and-gift-spoons.html
http://www.lynndarbycreations.com/toilet-paper-rolls-for-birthdays--star-stirrers-and-gift-spoons.html
https://www.flickr.com/photos/unitedsoybean/10481741576
https://www.flickr.com/photos/unitedsoybean/10481741576
https://www.flickr.com/photos/unitedsoybean/10481741576
https://www.flickr.com/photos/unitedsoybean/10481741576
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
https://jdorganizer.blogspot.co.uk/2012_06_01_archive.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
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July 2019 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 
8:00 Exercise 

8:30 Tennis 

1:00 Ladies Bridge 

1:00 Maj Jongg 

6:15 Kings Row 

6:30 Ladies Poker 

2 3 
 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis 

1:00 Ladies Cards 

7:00 Canasta 

4 
9:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

6:30 Rec Comm 

Mtg 

7:00 Men’s Poker 

5 
 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis  

1:00 Ladies Cards 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

6 

 

TRAIN 

SHOW 

7 

 

TRAIN 

SHOW 

8 
 

8:00 Exercise 

8:30 Tennis  

1:00 Ladies Bridge 

1:00 Maj Jongg 

6:15 Kings Row 

6:30 Knit ‘n Natter 

 6:30 Ladies Poker 

9 
 

1:00 Poker 

 
 

10 
 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis 

9:30 Board Mtg. 

1:00 Ladies Cards 

7:00 Canasta 

7:00 Bunco 

11 
 

9:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

7:00 Men’s Poker 

 

 

12 
 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis  

10:00 Quilting / 

Needlework Guild 

1:00Ladies Cards 

4:00 Private 

Party 

13 

 

14 

 

Private 

Party 

15 
8:00 Exercise 

8:30 Tennis  

1:00 Ladies Bridge 

1:00 Maj Jongg 

6:15 Kings Row 

6:30 Ladies Poker 

16 

 

17 
 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis 

1:00 Ladies Cards 

7:00 Canasta 

18 
 

9:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

7:00 Men’s Poker 

 

19 
 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis  

10:00 Book 

Discussion Group 

1:00 Ladies Cards 

6:30 Men’s Poker  

20 

 

21 22 
8:00 Exercise 

8:30 Tennis  

1:00 Ladies Bridge 

1:00 Maj Jongg 

6:15 Kings Row 

6:30 Knit ‘n Natter 

6:30 Ladies Poker 

23 
 

1:00 Poker 

 
 

24 
 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis 

1:00 Ladies Cards 

7:00 Canasta 

25 
 

9:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

7:00 Men’s Poker 

26 
 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis  

10:00 Quilting / 

Needlework Guild 

1:00 Ladies Cards 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

27 

28 29 
8:00 Exercise 

8:30 Tennis  

1:00 Ladies Bridge 

1:00 Maj Jongg 

6:15 Kings Row 

6:30 Ladies Poker 

30 

 

31 
8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis 

1:00 Ladies Cards 

7:00 Canasta 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Recycle Center Schedule 

Windshield Sticker Required 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, Saturday 7:00 a.m. – 12 noon. 

Closed Sundays 

Please note in 2019 the recycle center will close on the following days:  January 21, April 19, May 27, July 4, September 2, 

November 12, 28 and 29, December 24 25 and 26. 

Important:  DO NOT LEAVE CAR PARKED AT THE TRASH COMPACTOR WHEN DISCARDING ITEMS IN THE 

RECYCLE BINS. 
 

Click here for your printer friendly version. 


